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Katz, Friedman  lawyers represent many flight attendants in cases involving workers’ 
compensation issues.  An injured employee can file a claim in Illinois if they are (1) injured in 
the State of Illinois or (2) their contract for hire was within the State of Illinois.  As the location 
of the contract for hire for ALL United Flight Attendants and the location of an American 
Airlines domicile is located in Chicago, the Illinois Worker’s Compensation Act applies to 
numerous claims of Flight Attendants.  The very nature of a flight attendant’s job is travel and, 
as a result, flight attendants are frequently injured outside of Illinois, even though Illinois law 
applies.  An injured person will typically seek immediate care or care close to home which will 
typically be with a doctor outside Illinois.  These doctors are unfamiliar with Illinois’ workers’ 
compensation laws .  The treating physician will likely assume that their own state’s laws apply 
when, in fact, Illinois law may apply.  The confusion about which state’s law applies to the claim 
can have a significant impact on the outcome of the case.  For instance, some states require that 
the employer choose the treating physician of the injured employee, but in Illinois, an injured 
employee is allowed to see the doctor of their choice, within certain limits.  In addition, there is 
confusion about the role of nurse case managers among medical professionals in other states.  
Once a workers’ compensation claim is opened, the employer’s insurance company may assign a 
nurse case manager to the case who may try to attend doctor appointments or attempt to 
influence the decisions of the treating physicians by asking questions over the phone when the 
employee is not present.  Doctors may believe they are required to work with and discuss 
medical treatment with the nurse case manager but, in Illinois, there is no requirement that the 
nurse case manager be present at appointments or that the physican discuss any medical 
treatment with the nurse case manager.  The injured employee may refuse their involvement 
altogether.  Because workers’ compensation laws differ so greatly from state to state, we at Katz, 
Friedman advise injured flight attendants to consult with an experienced Illinois workers’ 
compensation attorney as soon as possible after the injury occurs.  At Katz, Friedman we are 
familiar with the Illinois laws that frequently apply when a flight attendant is injured. 
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